
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE
WIS 38: Rapids Drive to County MM
Racine County

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation will resume construction work 
along WIS 38 in April 2025, from Rapids Drive to County MM (N Green Bay 
Road), including the bridge over the Root River.

Traffic Impacts
Stage 2 (beginning April 2025): WIS 38 will be reduced to a single lane of traffic in each direction and will remain 
open to local traffic (travelers with a destination inside the workzone) during construction. Access to local 
residences and businesses will be maintained. Motorists are encouraged to take an alternative route utilizing WIS 31 
and County C (Spring Steet) to avoid delays.

Sent: March 2025

2025 Work
During the 2024 construction season, the WIS 38 westbound bridge and travel lanes were completed as part of stage 
1 of the project. In 2025, the eastbound bridge and travel lanes will be built during stages 2 and 3. 

All work is weather dependent. The project team thanks you for your patience and cooperation throughout this project!

Project Contacts

Stephen Pales, PE

Project Manager

(414) 750-5343

stephen.pales@dot.wi.gov

William Koutnik, PE

Public Outreach Specialist

(608) 344-8044

bkoutnik@correinc.com

Following stage 2, work will continue into the 3rd and final stage of construction in late fall of 2025.

Find more information and sign up for updates!
For more information, please visit the project website at projects.511wi.gov/38bridge/ or by scanning the QR 
code below. There, you can sign up  to receive future project updates.
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